Senft, Samuel
W

From: Senft, Samuel

Sent: Thursday, September 29, 2022 3:07 PM

To: Frey, Aaron; Marchese, Lisa J; Maeghan Maloney ; Sheriff Dale
Lancaster; Liberty, Randall; Black, Anna

Cc: Orbeton, Jane; LaMarre, Mary-Anne

(mlamarre@mainesheriffs.org); Harnett, Thomas; Carney, Anne;
‘Andrus, Justin’; MCILS; Maciag, Eleanor

Subject: MCILS questions for next meeting

Attachments: Notice to Counsel.05032022.pdf; MPA Noitce.05032022.pdf; OAG
Notice.05032022.pdf; DOC Notice.05032022.pdf; Sheriffs and Jails
Notice.05032022.pdf; York County Jail Notice.05032022.pdf;
Securus Notice.05032022.REDACTED.pdf

Good afternoon AG Frey, Députy AG Marchese, DA Maloney, Sheriff Lancaster, Commissioner Liberty and Ms. Black,

| received the following questions from Justin Andrus, and am forwarding them to you for consideration in advance of
next week’s meeting.

Thank you

Sam

Samuel Senft, Esg., MPH

Legislative Analyst

Office of Policy and Legal Analysis
Maine State Legislature
samuel.senft@legislature.maine.gov
207-287-1670

From: Andrus, Justin <Justin.Andrus@maine.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 12:24 PM

To: Senft, Samuel <Samuel.Senft@legislature.maine.gov>; Maciag, Eleanor <eleanor.maciag@maine.gov>; MCILS
<mcils@maine.gov>

Cc: Carney, Anne <Anne.Carney@legislature. maine.gov>; Harnett, Thomas <Thom.Harnett@legislature.maine.gov>;
Orbeton, lane <jane.Qrbeton@|egislature.maine.gov>

Subject: Committee to Ensure Constitutionally Adequate Contact with Counsel / MCILS request for informaiton

Good afternoon.




On May 3, 2022, MCILS provided notice of a set of attorney-designated telephone numbers to the various jails, DOC, the
Office of the Attorney General, and the Maine Prosecutors’ Assaciation, and Securus, alf as set out in the attached
documents {excluding, from this email, the actual list of telephone numbers). Without ignoring that issues exist with
respect to calls made to attorney numbers prior to May 3™, for our working purposes one significant question is: what
happens once a facility has notice that a telephone number belongs to an attorney. To that end, | would respectfully
request that each facility provide a response explaining what steps were taken to ensure that none of these numbers
were subject to recording. | would further request copes of the system output reports for each number indicating
whether each is now blocked; when it was blocked; whether any records of calis to that number exist, including, without
limitation whether there are any recordings; and, all logs of all access to that information or those recordings.

Each facility received the call list with my email or correspondence, but | would be happy to provide a new copy should
that be helpful. For the reasons expressed by one committee member at the last meeting, | am not including the list
itself here.

JWA

Justin W. Andrus
Executive Director
Maine Commission on Indigent Legal Services

{207) 287-3254
Justin.andrus@maine.gov




